
 
 

 

 

 

  

 

March 2021 

Greetings Dear Friends! 

 

Thank you all for your faithful support of our ministry.  Not only 

financially but also prayerfully.  Without your prayers, we could not do 

what God has called us to.  We praise the Lord for each of you! 

In his book “Guided By Grace” Dr. Paul Chappell wrote that he 

asked Dr. Roberson, “…can you give me some guidance or some hint as to 

how you were able to pastor such a great work for over forty years?”  Dr. 

Roberson said in reply “You must learn to die to self.  Die to criticism and 

die to compliments.  Then you may have the filling of the Holy Spirit.”  

Jesus teaches us that we must deny ourselves, take up our cross and follow 

Him.  (Matthew 10:38) He said if we are not willing to do this, that we are 

not worthy of Him.  One desire of our hearts is to die to ourselves.  To not 

look for the acceptance of man but to be accepted of God in our work.  To always be faithful to Him, the One who saved 

us and called us to do His will. 

We are so excited that our schedule until June is full.  Over the next few months we will be in the southern states 

mostly, but then in the early part of the summer we will head out west to Arizona and Texas.   

 

Matthew 10:38b Whosoever will come after me, let him deny himself, and take up his cross, and follow me. 
 

We’re thrilled to also report that in January and February we had 5 new supporting churches and we are at 70% 

of our support.  We can see that light at the end of the tunnel, and it continues to get brighter.  God is so good to us.  The 

raising of our support is all God.  We cannot and dare not take any credit for it. 

As we Lord-willing – approach the near end of our deputation journey, we are submitting with our letter this 

month a “Setup Funds List.”  If you would like to help with our Setup Funds, donations may be sent to BIMI at the 

address on the footer of this letter with the notation “#1603 Setup Funds”  

Two weeks ago Jenny and I and two couples from our church met on 

a Saturday and did an outreach at two local laundromats.  Out of 32 possible 

contacts that day, we reached 18 people with a gift bag and paid for one of 

their loads of laundry.  We did not have anyone make a decision, but it was a 

blessing to to reach out to needy people in Milton, Florida and give them 

God’s word. 

We’re thankful for all of you and your faithfulness to pray for us and 

we are praying for you.  May God richly bless all of you from His riches in 

Glory. Amen! 

 

In Christ,  

Brett & Jenny Hoffman 

Jeremiah 17:7 

 

 

 

SETUP FUNDS LIST 

Plane Tickets        $  3,000.00 

Quarantine $  3,000.00 

Household Furnishings $  7,000.00 

Vehicle $  7,200.00 

Shipping Crate $  3,500.00 

Upfront Rent/Deposit $  1,200.00 

TOTAL NEEDED $24,900.00 

Prayer Requests 

New Supporting churches 

2021 schedule to fill 

Victory Baptist Church – 

Ashburton, New Zealand 

Safety and continued health as we 

travel 

Pastor Larry Williams – liver cancer 

Praises 

70% support level 

For continued safety and health as 

we’ve travelled 

 
 


